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Mr. Chairman,

I wish to begin by congratulating you, on behalf of the delegation of
Indonesia, upon your assumption of the chair of the Committee on
Information. Our felicitations also go to the other members of the Bureau.
We are confident that under your experienced leadership and guidance, the
Committee will be able to accomplish the tasks programmed for its 31st
Session.

Before I go on to the substance of my remarks, I would also like to take a
moment to express our appreciation to the Under-Secretary-Genera1 for
Information, Mr. Kiyo Akasaka, for his comprehensive and lucid presentation
on the work of his department, with particular reference to the strategies being
adopted by DPI in the coming years.

We are pleased to note the department's identification of a proactive and
strategic approach to meeting the complex information needs of the
department. As the USG has outlined, the focus, this year, is a comprehensive
strategy focusing on the development agenda, peace and security in a number
of conflict zones, human rights, climate change, as well as disarmament and
non-proliferation. As broad as this is, the department wisely found it fit to add
other emerging issues to the list, along with other important elements.

My delegation commends Mr. Akasaka for his outstanding performance as
head of DPI. We extend to him our best wishes for even greater success in
delivering the mandates of the department.

Indonesia would like to align itself with the statement made by the Chair of
the Group of 77 and China. The following remarks pertain only to some
issues of particular relevance to Indonesia.

Mr. Chairman,





occupation and the siege and the unjust collective punishment of.which they
are victims, in contravention of the norms of international law. It is in this
spirit that, next month in Jakarta, Indonesia will be hosting the next United
Nations Asia Pacific Meeting in Support of the Palestinian People and UN
Public Forum in Support of the Palestinian People.

Mr. Chairman,

Let me now turn to the subject of multilingualism and the importance of the
UNICS. .

As we have stated in the past, the efforts of DPI to make information about
the work of the UN as accessible as possible to the broadest global audience,
especially in the developing world, is of tremendous importance to Indonesia.

In this regard, we support the efforts of the department to disseminate



Department of Foreign Affair of Indonesia. That event proved to be crucial in
helping to increase the interest of our domestic public towards the United
Nations and other international organization. We look forward to similar
events in the near future.

Mr. Chairman,

As a troop-contributing country, Indonesia recognizes the vital nature of
information dissemination in United Nations peacekeeping. This is why we
are pleased at the current growing cooperation between DPI, the Department
of Peacekeeping Operations, the Department of Field Support, and the
Department of Political Affairs. We fully believe that this continued
coordination will enhance the image of the United Nations in the eyes of the
world, as well as the quality of peacekeeping missions.

In conclusion, Mr. Chairman, we would like to reiterate our full support of,
and cooperation with you in ensuring the success of the 31st Session of the
Committee on Information.

Thank you.
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